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December 15, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable me to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Snoqualmie for the annexation of the Mill Planning Area.
The Mill Planning Area is within the Urban Growth Area, is adjacent to the City of Snoqualmie, and is identified as a Rural City Urban Growth Area.  The annexation will become effective through the Annexation by Interlocal Agreement method in accordance with RCW 25A.14.460.  The method requires that the property be within the Urban Growth Area and that the boundaries be at least 60 percent contiguous to the annexing city.  This property meets both criteria.  No people reside within the boundaries of the annexation area and there are no county-owned public facilities with the exception of roadways, which transfer automatically upon annexation.
This legislation is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan and furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan.  Comprehensive Plan Policy U-201 calls for encouraging the annexation of the remaining urban unincorporated area.  The King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship Goal, Objective 1, Strategy c., calls for the transitioning of governance and fiscal responsibility for local services of urban unincorporated areas to cities.

On November 28, 2011, the Snoqualmie City Council adopted a resolution approving the interlocal agreement that was negotiated between the city and county.  Upon approval of the attached legislation by the King County Council, the city can adopt an ordinance providing for annexation of a portion of the Mill Planning Area.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will allow for a smooth transition of governance of a portion of the Mill Planning Area to the City of Snoqualmie.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sung Yang, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office, at 206-263-9613.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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